GRASSO GARDEN NEWS LETTER

RSC office hours Wednesday & Thursday (11:00-4:30)
Resident Services Coordinator (RSC) Sharon Donofrio can help you.
My job is to provide you with information on your programs and benefits,

Help you acquire the services you need, assist you in filling out paperwork.
You can reach me at 860-448-9070

Sharon RSC will be collecting rent checks
Thursday October 6T (1 1AM-1:00PM) Grasso Gardens Office

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT MEETING
October19™ 1:00PM Grasso Garden Community Room

***TVCCA ENERGY ASSISTANCE***
With the coronavirus pandemic again this year TVCCA will not be
coming out to Grasso Gardens and Pequot Village to take
applications for help with the Electric. An Energy Assistance Intake
Worker will be calling in September and October 2022. If you have
not been called for the interview. Please contact TVCCA

At 860-889-1365

GROTON HOUSING AUTHORITY BOARD MEETING

All residents are welcome to attend these meetings. Meeting will be on
Wednesday 26™ at 3:00 pm Pequot Village Community Room
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Residents of Grasso Gardens & Pequot Village October 2022 Newsletter

IMPORTANT INFORMATION — PLEASE READ!

Harvest Fall is now upon us as of September 22, 2022 and with that milder
temperatures. Please read this very important newsletter as there is information
previously communicated, however, is still an issue of safety for the residents
and sanitary conditions for the properties.

*SAVE THE DATES!
 Property/Mngmt Meeting at 1:00PM Wednesday October 19t (Grasso Gardens)

« Tenant Meeting at 1:00PM Wednesday October 12t" (Pequot Village)
*ALL are welcome to attend meetings regardless of location!

GROUNDS

GHA is continuing to experience issues with residents feeding wild animals. As
indicated in several places in the tenant handbook and tenant lease, this is not
allowed. As communicated in our previous newsletter earlier this year GHA
explained the issues with feeding wild animals and the impact it has to the safety
of our residents as well as sanitary conditions of the property.

Shopping carts are becoming an issue again at Pequot Village. Residents will be
charged for our staff to return carts to the store. Please be aware the stores
consider taking shopping carts from their property as stealing. If you need a cart,
Ocean State Job Lot has upright carts that can be purchased for personal use to
shop and/or for laundry. Or you can ask our RSC for other places where upright
carts can be purchased.

PARKING
GHA added additional handicap spots in front of the community room at Pequot
Village. Please make sure you and your visitors follow the parking signs on ali
GHA properties.

Reminder to take advantage of the secured bike racks at Pequot Village to be
used for bikes and electric bikes that do not require license plates.

Thank you for your cooperation!

Thank You! Be Safe and Be Well!



